

László Molnárfi <molnarfl@tcd.ie>

## **#NoInPersonExams online protest tomorrow 9pm**

Laszlo Molnarfi <molnarfi@tcd.ie>

8 December 2021 at 22:01

To: Gisèle Scanlon <scanlo i tcd.ie>

Dear reader,

Protest 09.12.2021 #NoInPersonExams on Zoom at 9pm.

After having delivered our open letter, we are calling an online protest for #NoInPersonExams to make our voices heard. Students, staff, and anyone else affected by our Colleges' and the government's inaction is welcome to listen or to speak. The press will be invited, and so will politicians, lobby groups and student unions.

We will share our experiences around #NoInPersonExams, what is happening in our own Colleges and have politicians speak on our behalf. We'll discuss the next steps of the #NoInPersonExams campaign and how we can all support each other, from a local onto a national level. Feel free to make cardboard signs if you are feeling artsy.

Online Zoom background that we will use, to show that we are all united:

## **ONLINE PROTEST.png**

Zoom link can be found in this Google Document:

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1siJPjWRHh1DBFB8fZ6CRZW14NIbLeayd0-6xzYnZPBU/edit

In case you have any questions or want to reach out, you can contact Laszlo Molnarfi (+32 470 58 31 74) or Gisèle Scanlon (0864120444).

Best Regards,

László Molnárfi and Gisèle Scanlon